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Commander's Message
Comrades,

Comrades,
As we step into October,
we continue to carry the
spirit of service,
camaraderie, and
remembrance in all that
we do. This month is a
busy one for our post,
and I encourage you to
take part in the many activities planned.
Our commitment to serving veterans, their
families, and our community remains as
strong as ever.
The VFW offers a place of support,
understanding, and advocacy for all who
have served. Let’s make October a
successful month in growing our Post and
spreading the word about the benefits of
membership.

It’s important for us all to remember that
the strength of our VFW Post comes from
our unity, trust, and shared mission. Lately,
I’ve noticed some rumors circulating; and I
want to address this directly: rumors have
the power to harm our camaraderie, divide
us, and distract from the work we do for
veterans and our community.

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

House Committee Message
Comrades,

Please come out and attend our members
General Meeting held at 11 a.m.
Saturday October 12th at the Post. Your
input and feedback on Post operations is
welcome.
The House Committee will meet at 10
a.m. Saturday Oct. 12th at the Post.
May God bless America, and our troops.

​Rich
Post 9578 House Committee Chair
Rich Simmons

Auxiliary
President's
Message
 
Happy Fall y’all!
It certainly is nice
to be enjoying
some cooler
weather. Our VFW
Post 9578 Post
Auxiliary has been busy as ever!

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=ebfb25ca-3062-48e4-873f-75bdf8017106


As members of the Veterans of Foreign
Wars, we are bound by a code of honor,
integrity, and respect for one another.
Spreading unverified information or
engaging in gossip only serves to weaken
the bonds that make us strong. In these
challenging times, we need to stand
together, not be pulled apart.

If you hear something that concerns you, I
encourage you to come directly to
leadership to get the facts. Open
communication is key to solving issues and
keeping our Post moving forward in a
positive direction.

We are all here for the same purpose: to
support our veterans, uphold the values we
fought for, and ensure that no one is left
behind. Let’s commit to lifting each other
up, resolving conflicts with respect, and
focusing on the work that truly matters.
United, we are unstoppable. Divided, we
falter. Let’s choose to be united.

Our VFW Post is a cornerstone of support
for veterans and our community, but we
can’t do it all with just a handful of people.
Lately, it’s been the same dedicated
volunteers who have stepped up time and
again, and while their efforts are deeply
appreciated, it’s time for more of us to
share the load. Whether it’s helping with
events, managing post activities, or simply
offering a few hours here and there, every
bit counts. If you’ve been on the sidelines,
now is the perfect time to get involved. We
understand that everyone has busy
schedules, but even a small contribution of
time can make a big difference.

If you need to reach out to me, please call
me at (858) 729-3911. I am here for you -
the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families
and the community of Alpine!

​Yours in comradeship, 

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

Greetings

Our Wreaths Across America program is
in full swing. We are a little over 1/2 way to
our goal. We should be getting a generous
donation soon from the Western Territory
of the International Machinists and
Aerospace Workers and Local 1125. A
huge shout out to Bob Svenson for
assisting us in this endeavor.  

A ceremony will be held at the Alpine
Cemetery at 9 a.m. on Dec. 14th. The
Boys and Girl Scouts will be assisting in
the laying of the wreaths. I will update you
with additional information as the details
are finalized. Thank you to Pat Alston
Aldrich, Olivia Wilkinson, Post
Commander John Paul Sullivan and
myself for all the effort to make this
program a success.

Our VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary was well
represented in the Suicide Awareness
Walk by members Jamye Solorzano and
Olivia Wilkinson. Thank you ladies for
supporting this important cause.

Our next lunch will be on Saturday, Oct.
5th from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. Lunch will be
soup, salad, a roll and carrot cake. The
cost will be $12 with proceeds to benefit the
Wreaths Across America program.
Our Labor Day lunch last month was very
successful due to the hard work and efforts
of Pat Alston Aldrich and Olivia
Wilkinson. Thank you, ladies, for all that
you do!

On 9/11, Ken and I delivered dinner to all
our local first responders, compliments of
Janos and paid for by the VFW Post 9578
Auxiliary. Dinner included 4 works pizzas,
4 meat pizzas, antipasto salads, spaghetti
and wings. We delivered to Alpine Fire,
Cal Fire in Harbison Canyon, Viejas Fire
and Alpine Sheriff’s Department. All of
them were extremely appreciative of being
recognized for all that they do.
It looks like our Oktoberfest event will be
cancelled due to lack of ticket sales and
lack of participation for preparing the meal.
It is unfortunate, but without the manpower
we are unable to move forward.

We do have our Opportunity Basket that we
will be raffling off. Current items include:
$50 Bongiovanni’s gift card, $50 Mike
Hess gift card, $25 Casino Inn gift card,
beer steins, beer, pumpkin rumchata, a
tumbler and a few other goodies. Please
get your tickets at the Post Canteen.
Thank you to Christie Kurtz for
soliciting for and putting the basket
together.
Our next meeting will be held at 10 a.m. on



Comrades and
Friends,

As we enter the
month of October,
we are reminded of
the changing
seasons. The crisp
air, shorter days,
and vibrant colors
of fall reflect
nature’s cycle of
renewal and
preparation. In
much the same way, our own lives are
marked by seasons times of growth,
change, and reflection.

This month is also a time of reflection and
remembrance for those who have gone
before us, especially as we approach
Veterans Day in November. Let us use this
time to honor the sacrifices made by our
comrades and their families, keeping their
legacies alive in our hearts and actions.
Their bravery and dedication have ensured
the freedoms we continue to enjoy today.

As we gather together as a VFW family, let
us also focus on supporting one another.
Just as nature prepares for the challenges
of winter, we too can find strength in our
bonds of fellowship and faith. Lean on one
another in times of need, and offer a
helping hand to those who may be
struggling.

Almighty God, we thank You for the
blessings You have given us for our
comrades, for our country, and for the
freedoms we hold dear. As we navigate the
changes in our lives and in the world
around us, may we be ever mindful of Your
presence. Grant us the strength to carry on,
the wisdom to act with compassion, and the
courage to face each new day. May we
honor those who have served by living
lives of service and gratitude. Amen.

If you know any veteran in need or if you
just need some guidance, please reach out
anytime via text, call or email.

Office: (619) 445-6040
Cell: (702) 468-0821
Fax: (619) 445-8740

Email: VFW9578Chaplain@gmail.com

May God bless you, and may He continue
to bless our nation.

In service and faith,
  

Saturday, Oct. 5th at the Post, downstairs
in the meeting room. Please attend and
volunteer to assist on one of our projects.
Kind regards,

Here is the contact email for the Auxiliary:
AlpineVFWAuxiliary9578@gmail.com
Also, I can be reached at (619)  540-6204.

Kind regards,

Nancy
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Nancy Hauer
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message

Why are we on this
Earth? 
 
To share in God's love
Some believe that God
created people in his
image so that they could share in his love,
grace, and goodness through their
relationships with the Trinity. 

To evolve
Some believe that the purpose of life is to

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


Ryan
Post 9578 Chaplain
Ryan Gondek

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

evolve, to continue to live, adapt, learn,
and grow. 

To love God and others
Some believe that the purpose of life is to
love God and then show the same love to
others so they can come to know him. 

To tend the Earth
Some believe that people are here to tend
to the Earth. 

To escape death
Some believe that people come to Earth to
choose again and escape the death they
sentenced themselves to. 
 
In a search on this topic – these are the
answers I received. What do you think?
Where do you fit in? Why are YOU on this
Earth? If you don’t have an answer, maybe
it’s time to decide.
 
Make the most of your life starting today!
 
“I pray to create a world that coexists in
harmony and compassion. Fill us with
peace, so that we do not harm others. But
love them all like sisters and brothers.”

In peace, love, and with purpose, 

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message

Our end of the summer
fundraiser was a huge
success! Thanks to
Leta Keys for the
amazing meal. Thanks
to Cara and Karlie for
serving the dinner. Thanks to everyone
who donated for this fundraiser. And thank
you to the anonymous donors! 
 
Our Halloween party is Saturday night,
Oct. 26th. Costume contest for VFW
members and Auxiliary will be held at 7
p.m. Come to the Post in your favorite
costume!

We are always looking for donations for our
monthly raffle baskets. Please let the



Canteen staff know if you have a donation.

Come on up to the Post and enjoy beautiful
views and wonderful sunsets.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com

Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.



VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members:

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:



VFW Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Chris Martindell - Jr Vice Commander
Theo Bazdorf - Quartermaster
Ryan Gondek - Chaplain
Theo Bazdorf - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Rick Walsh - Service Officer

Wayne Williams - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell - 2nd Year Trustee
Fred Erickson - 3rd Year Trustee

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans 

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Vision Statement:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country



Auxiliary Officers

Nancy Hauer - President  
Jeanne Pate - Senior Vice
Jamye Pritchett Solorzano -
JrVice           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Pat Alston Aldrich - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

Olivia Wilkinson - Trustee #1  
Sherry Wheeler - Trustee #2
Kemerley Gondek - Trustee #3

House Committee

Richard Simmons - Chairperson
Dan Focht - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
James Wheeler - Member
Neal Zeitler - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Christie Kurtz
Dani Caton
Katie Sharp
Leta Keyes
Sandy Curry

Coming to VFW Post 9578 for meals and
entertainment? Please remember to tip the
Canteen bartenders and wait staff for the
great service that they provide!

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Rob Russell

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com


Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

Off The Hook Mobile Detailing (619) 760-5021
Jake Evans

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mtg  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com
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